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01/22/2017 Announcements

1. We welcome new friends who are worshipping with us today for the first time.

2. From 1/30, our current entrance from Chapel Hill Rd. will be closed permanently. On 1/29, both
current and new entrance can be used but all weekday traffic from 1/23-28 must use the new entrance.
The new entrance will be from Allen Lewis Drive (ALD) connect to the roundabout then to RCCC.
Please followed the map and detailed driving directions in the bulletin. In addition, we will lose the
lawn parking onsite. Families are encouraged to arrange carpool to minimize the impact on the
parking. We do have extended parking space at Lowes’ Home Improvement store besides the lumber
department. Our traffic control team will help to guide parking on site and we will provide shuttle
between Lowes’ parking and RCCC. Please refer to the Lowes’ parking map in the bulletin and
shuttle schedule.

. Praise God that the Church Council has approved the recommendation of the EPSC to call Pastor
Gary Lee as our next English Pastor. A Congregational vote will be held today in between the two
services at 10:45 a.m.

. ESL Conversational English, beginner, intermediate and advanced classes, sign up today through Feb
12 in church lobby from 10:45-11:00am. Registration/placement/ on February 12", 1:15-3:00pm.
Classes from February 19" -April 30", 1:30-3:30pm. Helpers are always needed. Call church office
for more info.

. Pastor Lin will be in China Evangelical Seminary (CES), Taiwan on sabbatical leave for 4 months,
2/15-6/14. According to church regulations, full-time staff who has served for 6 years will be eligible
for a 3-month sabbatical leave. However, taking into consideration the church expansion schedule and
CES's semester system, ST agreed that Pastor Lin should start his sabbatical leave earlier than 4/30
(the end date of his 6-year service) and to use annual leave for the fourth month’s stay in Taiwan.
Pastor Tran will be responsible for Mandarin ministry during Pastor Lin's absence, supported by
Elder Luke, Elder Jan and Mandarin core team.

. The Chinese New Year Celebration will be on Saturday, January 28", 2017. We will have
performances by brothers, sisters and children, and Pastor Liang will give a short message. There will
be NO dinner. The program will start at 7:00 pm, and end before 8:30 pm, followed by refreshments.
Everyone is encouraged to stay for fellowship. Please invite your friends and neighbors to join us for
this special celebration.

. All church expenses for 2016 must be claimed before the end of January 2017.

Youth
1. 2017 M-Fuge Youth Mission Trip — The 2017 Youth Mission Trip will be from July 10-14 in

Charleston, South Carolina. The camp fee is $282. A $50 deposit is required to reserve a spot for this
trip. Application forms can be found in the front lobby at church. Contact Pastor Jerry at
jmillerrc3@yahoo.com or call/text him at 919.961.8859 for more info. Deadline to sign-up is next
Sunday, January 29"
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. Wednesday Youth Prayer — "Stand United in 2017!"
Join us for prayer on Wednesdays from 7:30-8:30 p.m. Let's Stand United in Prayer in 2017!
. Read Through the New Testament in One Year Challenge

You are encouraged to read through the New Testament in 2017. Even if you did not start on January
1, you can start reading on the day that you commit to the challenge. A copy of the reading plan is
available in the church lobby. Also, please contact Pastor Jerry to let him know that you have
committed to this challenge.

. Senior Banquet Tickets Now Available — Our Senior Banquet will be on Saturday, June 10. Early
Bird Price for tickets is $5. See Heather Li to purchase your tickets.

. Super Bowl Sunday Fellowship — Join us on Sunday, February 5, as we watch the Super Bowl Game
together. We will have pizza at 6 pm and start watching the game at 6:30 pm in the MPR and 5 Flex.
We also want to support Dorcas Ministries in Cary through this event. Admission is at least two cans
of soup so that we can bless the Dorcas Food Ministry from our "Souper Bowl" event. This event is a
great way to reach out to your non-Christian friends. Youth, college students, young adults, and
parents/adults are invited. If you plan on coming, please sign-up with Pastor Jerry or sign up through
the Youth Website. The Youth Ministry will provide the pizza and soda. Plan on bringing snacks to
share.

Children

. AWANA — There is no AWANA on Friday, 1/27/17 due to Chinese New Year.

2. AWANA Parents Fun Day (Sat. 2/11 3pm) — Children ministry is inviting you to come and

experience AWANA first hand. Doesn’t matter what age you are, you can have all the FUN too!
Please come join us by signing up at the church website.

. VBS — The 2017 Vacation Bible School will be from August 7" -11". VBS is for children from age 3
to 5th grade. Registration and volunteer information will be announced later.

Remember in Prayers

1. The church expansion project has started. Please pay attention to your safety and drive slowly in the

church parking lot. Please keep praying for all sub-committees and the process of the expansion.

Upcoming Sermons

1/29  Open Dr. Alan Potter

2/5 Open Dr. Bill Barber




